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OFFICIAL 

 

 

Birmingham City Council 

Report to Cabinet 

23 April 2024 

 

 

Subject:  Procurement Strategy for the Renewal of Contract for 
Mortality Services (P0322 – 2023)  

  

Commissioner Review  

Commissioners recognise that this report records that officers failed to comply 

with the Council’s procurement and finance regulations previously. The new 

management have identified the previous failures and are bringing the service 

back into compliance. Issues such as these point out the governance failures 

present at many levels in the whole organisation, which will need to be addressed 

as part of the Improvement and Recovery Plan. 


